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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 

  

  

 

 
 

International Nutrition and Hydration Week 2023 

 

Monday 13 -  Sunday 19 March marks this year's International Nutrition and 

Hydration Week, which gives us the opportunity highlight, celebrate provision 

excellence and innovation in how our care providers across North Yorkshire and 

  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%252fabout-us%252fpartners-in-care1%252f%26umid%3D4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C396bf085d2d04f443e5a08db1e2833e7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638136930237150509%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hJnKOisuyDbbPRyrKpHVlzD0tdAVNcJG6ezUobw9wWI%3D&reserved=0


York are supporting the nutrition and hydration of those in their care. We all know 

malnutrition and dehydration can severely impact our residents and service 

users, including through an increased risk of falls, pressure ulcers, decreased 

cognition and risk of infection. Further information on how to take part in the week 

can be found through this link, which includes how we are encouraging providers 

to: 

 

• Share and celebrate how your team are working to promote nutrition and 

hydration for those in your care 

• Get creative and organise your own event, activity or display to promote 

the importance of good nutritional and fluid intake. Or take part in the 

national "Global Tea Party" 

• Take part in our Improving Hydration in Care Providers quality importance 

programme- Designed to help support providers reduce UTI's and other 

associated conditions 

• Access resources to support the care you provide such as the "React to 

Malnutrition and Dehydration". 

 

We would love to hear what you get up to and share with fellow providers. For 

further information please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 

 

 

 

 
 

Legacy Nursing Mentor for Social Care 

 

•  Band 6 £33,706 to £40,588 per annum, pro-rata for part time 

•  12 Month Fixed Term Contract. Up to 37.5 hours per week- Monday to Friday 

•  Flexible working opportunities, Full Time, Part Time, Job-Share Considered 

 

Do you want a rewarding opportunity that makes the most of your 

experience?  Do you want to inspire the next generation newly qualified 

Registered Nurses?   

 

Legacy Nurse Mentors are experienced nurses, usually in late career, who 

provide coaching, mentoring and pastoral support to nurses who are at the start 

of their careers or who are returning to practice. You will be helping newly 

qualified or returning to practice nursing workforce in adult residential nursing 

homes across the North Yorkshire and York area by imparting your knowledge, 
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skills and experience through coaching and supporting them in the early stages 

of their career. You will be able to work flexibly within residential and nursing 

homes across North Yorkshire and York to mentor and coach colleagues as well 

as work from home. 

 

This role will be key in supporting newly qualified colleagues to stay and stay 

well. You will need to be confident in building relationships and collaborating with 

others. You will be providing coaching and mentoring, and we will provide training 

for someone with the right skills and behaviours for this role. You will 

demonstrate empathy and patience, be passionate about your profession and be 

able to provide pastoral support to others.We can all reflect on the importance of 

Mentors and role models in our own careers, and this is an opportunity to have 

that kind of influence on the incoming generation as they set out on a career in 

Social Care. The post will be hosted by York and Scarborough Teaching 

Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust on behalf of the Humber and North Yorkshire 

Health and Care Partnership. 

 

For further information, and to apply for this position please click this link.  If you 

would like a discussion regarding this post please email 

Nichola.Greenwood1@nhs.net. The deadline for applications is Sunday 12 

March. 

 

 

 
 

ENRICH- Enabling Research in Care Homes 

 

ENRICH has been set up by the National Institute for Health Research (NIHR), 

the largest funder of research in the UK. Improving the lives of older people living 

in care homes is a major UK government priority. In 2015 the ENRICH ‘Research 

Ready Care Homes Network’ was set up to carry out research with care homes. 

In the Yorkshire and Humber, there are currently over 100 homes signed up 

and we are looking for further sites to sign up for the network. 

 

What are the benefits of signing up to ENRICH? 

 

Signing up to the network can help you: 

 

●        Take part in research projects which can potentially benefit your staff team 

and residents.  
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●        Enable you and your staff to learn about research that can contribute to 

better care for residents. 

●        Receive information on best practice, research and training.  

●        Have a named link person (your Engagement Officer) to research in 

Yorkshire and Humber. 

●        Attend conferences chaired by expert speakers. 

●        Promote your home through the promotional materials we develop such as 

blogs, newsletter and videos.   

 

What would your participation involve? 

 

Joining the network is free. If you decide you would like to sign up to the ENRICH 

‘Research Ready Care Home Network’ we would ask that you: 

 

1. Get in touch with your local ENRICH Facilitator Paul Atkin and/or Engagement 

Officer Tom Smith/Helen Permain (Contact details below). 

2. Complete the online application forms to provide the ENRICH team with some 

basic information about your home (e.g. size, registration and type of residents). 

3. Consider taking part in research (However, joining the network does not mean 

that you are obliged to take part in research). You are able to choose the 

research that is most important to you and your residents. 

4. Display materials such as posters and leaflets in your home. 

 

If you would like to learn more about the ENRICH Research Ready Care Home 

network then visit www.enrich.nihr.ac.uk 

 

A great video recorded by Lizzie Hancock (Manager of Fulford Nursing Home in 

York) discussing the benefits of research in care homes can be found through 

this link. 

 

If you would like to hear more about ENRICH and how we could work with your 

home, please contact Tom Smith (ART Engagement Officer – Vale of York) 

tom.smith@nihr.ac.uk (07790771440) or email the ENRICH team on yhs-

tr.enrichyh@nhs.net 
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New Medication Guides for People Working in Adult Social Care 

 

Earlier this month the Department of Health and Social Care published three new 

adult social care medicines best practice guides. These cover:  

 

•         Managing Medicines in Supported Living 

•         Managing Medicines in Shared Lives Schemes 

•         Electronic Medicines Administration Records in Adult Social Care 

 

Each guide looks at best practice in managing and recording medicines and can 

be downloaded from their website using the links above. 

 

 

Need to know       

 

 

 
 

Capacity Tracker- DHSC Mandatory Submission Reminder  

 

A reminder to all CQC registered care homes and providers of domiciliary 

services, that the window will be opening this week for the mandated Department 

of Health and Social Care submission through the Capacity Tracker. All providers 

must complete the tracker at least once during this period at a condition of 

registration. The window falls between the 8 March and 14 March, and there are 

potential fines as a last resort for providers who do not update- so please be 

mindful of this. Further information on how the regulations will be enforced can be 

found through this link. A reminder this doesn't replace the need for more regular 

(preferably daily) usage to allow local authority and health partners to support 

providers. For any support regarding the Capacity Tracker- Please contact the 

national helpdesk on: 0191 691 3729 

 

    
 

 
  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMjguNzI0MTYyNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jcWMub3JnLnVrL2d1aWRhbmNlLXByb3ZpZGVycy9hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS9tYW5hZ2luZy1tZWRpY2luZXMtc3VwcG9ydGVkLWxpdmluZyJ9.sHb797C_J34j7OjDzA-iUmrBaUAQ3fM_O7vbz-Iv4sY%2Fs%2F964927797%2Fbr%2F155254179624-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C396bf085d2d04f443e5a08db1e2833e7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638136930237150509%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FdCXamvf1J24EYC42zlSk77K6wta7g%2F2ak%2BVOnpmDUY%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMjguNzI0MTYyNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jcWMub3JnLnVrL2d1aWRhbmNlLXByb3ZpZGVycy9hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS9tYW5hZ2luZy1tZWRpY2luZXMtc2hhcmVkLWxpdmVzLXNjaGVtZXMifQ.I-aFtYUuWvXD43DfJ-g8XtitTGRTqfCLN-KqekFN0sc%2Fs%2F964927797%2Fbr%2F155254179624-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C396bf085d2d04f443e5a08db1e2833e7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638136930237150509%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ilrX8nj857KvfLeO6IhOUdjqQ7szDzgIpqXWtv5JuOw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMjguNzI0MTYyNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jcWMub3JnLnVrL2d1aWRhbmNlLXByb3ZpZGVycy9hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS9lbGVjdHJvbmljLW1lZGljaW5lcy1hZG1pbmlzdHJhdGlvbi1yZWNvcmRzIn0.zHtafuuWrwbwcZ_sj0zT-h2ETDzYnbnwtZiRoZpr-s0%2Fs%2F964927797%2Fbr%2F155254179624-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C396bf085d2d04f443e5a08db1e2833e7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638136930237306740%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IuhfHrznoayfUaU6dkPOgigHo1PGaGLH5N1lDOp0das%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMTAuNjk1MTI2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvYWR1bHQtc29jaWFsLWNhcmUtcHJvdmlkZXItaW5mb3JtYXRpb24tcHJvdmlzaW9ucy1kYXRhLWVuZm9yY2VtZW50In0.ERm2xTCf8-UP7DNfD04zI28YxS5MaQybdxMLRfdwTaw%2Fs%2F1522490180%2Fbr%2F152058400826-l&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C396bf085d2d04f443e5a08db1e2833e7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638136930237306740%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rajepHgfvpeY28tv%2F60yjStc%2B9k2AaXNPkdCmjv2%2Ff4%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
 

Access New Qualifications Through DN Colleges Group- Open 

to All Health and Care Staff Across Humber and North Yorkshire  

 

Through our partnership with DN Colleges, NHS Humber and North Yorkshire 

ICB are offering you the opportunity to gain new skills and qualifications via a 

bespoke online learning portal. This exciting offer is fully funded and open to all 

health, care and VCSE staff and volunteers across our system.  

 

The qualifications available are at academic levels 1, 2 and 3 and cover a diverse 

range of subjects relevant to clinical and non-clinical roles. There are also 

qualifications around quality improvement, leadership, equality and diversity and 

personal wellbeing.  

To be eligible to enrol, staff and volunteers must be employed (paid or unpaid) by 

one of the HNY’s health, social care (including independent sector) or voluntary, 

community and social enterprise (VCSE) organisations. You do not have to be 

NHS staff to access the training.  

 

Please note, there are no restrictions on the number of level 1 or 2 qualifications 

an individual member of staff or volunteer can complete. Level 3 qualifications 

are available to those who do not presently hold a level 3 (A-Level or equivalent) 

qualification.  

 

Paper-based course materials and additional learning support is available for 

some courses. Please request this via the enquiry form here. Click here to find 

out more about the courses available and how to enrol. 

 

 

 

 

 

Humber Generalist School- Applications Open for North 

Yorkshire and York 
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Following the successful launch of a initial two cohorts, The Humber Generalist 

School are inviting expressions of interest for staff involved in health and social 

care across the Humber (in any role, including non-clinical) to take part in the 

third cohort of this  exciting, year-long trailblazer project of professional 

development, which is part of a national programme to enhance generalist skills. 

The programme is offered by Health Education England and is designed to fit 

around normal work with an estimated commitment of four hours per week. There 

will be expert talks, workshops, and access to on-line and physical learning 

resources. Participants can learn at their own pace and in their own way, and 

additionally will be offered the opportunity to spend time outside their usual 

working environment by learning on ‘field trips’. Having completed the 

programme, you will (among others) be able to: 

 

• Champion a person-centred approach to care that invites and supports 

personalisation, empowerment and shared decision making.  

• Work effectively and flexibly within and across different disciplines, contexts, 

and systems to ensure high quality, coordinated care for individuals with multiple 

long-term conditions and/or complex needs; this will entail complex decision 

making while managing risk and uncertainty.  

• Access, critically appraise and champion innovations and digital health 

technologies to promote and transform sustainable improvements in practice; this 

means acting as a catalyst for change within, across and beyond healthcare 

systems.   

• Communicate complex information in a range of ways, for a range of purposes, 

to diverse audiences; this includes with individuals (patients, carers, other 

healthcare professionals), communities and agencies involved in health and 

social care.   

• Lead collaboratively, inclusively, and compassionately, creating shared purpose 

that enables multi-professional teams to deliver the best possible health 

outcomes for the individuals and populations they serve. 

 

Further information can be found through this link or by contacting hyp-

tr.enhance.yorkshire@nhs.net 
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Bowel Cancer- Help Us, Help You 

 

In a new ‘Help Us, Help You’ campaign, NHS England is encouraging people 

who have been sent an NHS bowel cancer screening kit to complete the test. 

Bowel cancer is the fourth most common cancer in the UK and detecting it at the 

earliest stage makes you up to nine times more likely to be successfully treated. 

But, almost one third of people who were sent an NHS bowel cancer screening 

test in England last year did not go on to complete it.  

 

Just a tiny sample detects signs of cancer before you notice anything wrong. The 

test is simple to complete and can be done in the privacy of your own bathroom. 

Anyone aged 60 to 74, who lives in England and is registered with a GP practice 

will be sent a test in the post automatically, every two years. NHS England is also 

extending this to include all 50-to-59-year-olds by 2025. 

 

So, the NHS is asking anyone who is sent a bowel cancer screening test to 

remember to complete it. Put it by the loo. Don’t put it off. Your next poo could 

save your life. More information here. 
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Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

 

 

Moving Up Programme Now 
Open for Registrations 

This programme run by Skills for 

Care is aimed at Black, Asian and 

minority ethnic leaders who want to 

develop themselves and progress 

in their career at all levels. The 

Moving Up programme has had a 

significant impact on the 

participants who’ve taken part over 

the last 11 years. More than ever 

before, it’s important to offer 

opportunities and support to those 

from diverse backgrounds who 

wish to fulfil their career goals. 

 

Registrations are now open for a 

new cohort beginning on 

Wednesday 3 May 2023. You can 

register yourself and/or others on 

the programme. 

Find out more about Moving Up 

 

   

 
 

Immedicare Training- March 2023 

 

All care homes who have the Immedicare 

service in place are able to access a 

range of virtual training sessions. This 

month training available includes the 

below. For more information and to book- 

please follow this link. A reminder this 

training is not available to homes who 

don't have the service. 

 

•         Verification of Expected Death 

•         React to Red 

•         UTI's 

•         Catheter Care 

•         Nutrition and Dehydration 

•         Diabetes 

•         End of Life Care 

•         Behavioural and Psychological 

Symptoms of Dementia 

•         Leg and Foot Ulcers 

 

    

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

Further Information       
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Contacts for Incident 

Reporting- Updated 

Process  

 

To report any patient safety 

concerns regarding York and 

Scarborough Teaching Hospitals 

NHS Foundation Trust, please 

complete and submit this form and 

send to yhstr.s2s@nhs.net This 

will allow the Trust to continuously 

receipt, acknowledge and 

investigate these concerns. 

 

To make a complaint or to highlight 

any concerns regarding Yorkshire 

Ambulance Service NHS 

Foundation Trust, please email 

yas.patientrelations@nhs.net. 

Please find through this link a 

template which you are able to 

complete, which will ensure they 

have all the information required to 

investigate. 

 

   

Get Nominating- Chief Nurse for 
Adult Social Care Awards 

Last year, Deborah Sturdy (Chief Nurse 

for Adult Social Care England, 

Department for Health and Social Care) 

launched an awards programme which 

are an opportunity to recognise the 

outstanding contribution made by social 

care staff. The awards are designed to 

celebrate those who go above and 

beyond in their work, provide outstanding 

care, commitment and inspiration to 

colleagues.  

   

Further information on the award 

including the nomination criteria can be 

found through this link. We would 

encourage providers to have a think 

about staff meet these criteria and 

deserve recognition. We're happy to 

support with any nominations, and if you 

submit an application please copy us in 

so we can also celebrate the outstanding 

work undertaken everyday by care staff in 

our area. 

 

    

          
  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
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